Skyline Community Council

Minutes September 8th, 2022

In attendance: Mitch Nerdin, Karianne Prince, Ashli Storheim, Juan Arce-Larreta, Katherine Robinson, Alisa Hamblin, Kylee Joyce, Jessica Kerr, T.J. Speros, Brodie Reid, Alex Smith came late.

Mitch talked about the Freshman attending school the first day of school by themselves. Mass schedule change was a success. Open house of the new building will be September 20th. Ribbon cutting will be at 6:00PM.

Welcoming new council members. Ashli Storheim, Kathy Robinson, T.J. Speros. Karianne Prince and Jessica Kerr were re'elected. Karianne was willing to stay on as the chair. The voting was unanimous. Karianne asks for nominations to be vice chair. Karianne nominated Ashli Storheim, Juan and TJ also wanted to be considered. Voted with a ballot. Ashli Storheim will be the new Vice Chair.

Reviewed The Walking Dwarfs play for Jody Lynn Tolley. The play will be performed by her ASL students. It was approved.

Reviewed Hall of Fame recipients. Vivian Jensen and Jay Gundersen are the Hall of Fame recipients. They will be presented at the Homecoming assembly and football game.

Mitch talked about Skyline SMART Goal. 3 goals.

- 1.Skyline High School will reduce the percent of students not reaching proficiency by 10% on state assessment.
- 2. Skyline will raise graduation rate from 91.8% to 93%.
- 3.Skyline High School will increase the percentage of students taking rigorous coursework from 89.3% to 91%. These numbers came from 2021.

We had 100% graduating students this year 2022. Had a lot of parents and teachers help. We have students that drop out and we do not know where they are. There was discussion on Concurrent Enrollment compared to AP Classes. Concurrent Enrollment is good for kids that do not want to take AP classes. Brodie said, "Concurrent Enrollment does not have the value that AP does". We need to have all options for all students.

Winter Play "Baskerville" was discussed. Alex Smith and Alisa Hamblin read the play and thought it was ok to put on. They both agreed it was a fun play. The council approved the play.

Meeting adjourned 7:50 a.m.